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ENGLISH 11th Grade          RABBI ISRALEWITZ 
 
Hello, everyone!  I hope you all had a wonderful Shavuos Yom Tov and Shabbos! 
 
We are now entering the final weeks of the school year. 
 
While I was really amazed at the high quality Arguments that most of you submitted, special “SHOUT OUTS” go to 
Yaakov Gold, Avi Lieberman, Chaim Eli Shain and Hillel Zell for their exceptional quality expressive writing. 
 
However, there were two “WOW’ papers that absolutely “Blew Me Away,” submitted by Yehuda Zev Boiangiu and 
Yitzchok Mosoev!  Both of you wrote as if you’ve been creating Arguments for months already!! There is no doubt 
that both of you would have been possible candidates for a perfect “100” score on your Regents. 
 
Our long anticipated Argument on the topic of “Living As a Survivor,” an ongoing collaborative effort between 
myself and HaRav Yeruchim Leshinsky shlita has been delayed for a few days, due to the tragic petira of his brother-
in-law, HaRav Shmuel Miller z”l.   
 
As a substitute lesson for this Monday, we are giving you a brief essay writing assignment. 
 
Attached you will find two documents, one reprinted from the Washington Post and one written by the Hamodia’s 
Eretz Yisroel correspondent Joel Rebibo (please make special note of the date on his article, 8 Adar – March 1st , and 
probably written 2 or 3 days earlier than that,) 
 

The common ground of the two articles (Tzad Hashava) is that no one seemed to “Chap the Matzav” i.e. no one 
dreamed of, or expected what actually occurred to Klal Yisroel during these next 4 months.  
 
Your writing assignment for today is as follows: 
 
Try to contemplate what you feel might be an appropriate lesson that can be learnt from these documents and try 
to choose an appropriate title for your essay.  (If you feel it will enhance your essay, you can quote from the 
document i.e. to illustrate irony or show a contrast to what actually did happen.) 
 
Any questions, please feel free to call me any evening between 4:00 -10:00 PM at 718-404-8422. 
 
Hatzlacha Rabbah!   
Rabbi E. Isralewitz 
 

  



 

  



 



 


